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K O O R I E  P R I M A R Y  STUDY C E N T R E  U L L A D U L L A  

A report by Nell Mooney, Co-ordinator; Lee Casey, Tutor; Jan 
Allam, Cheryle Hughes and Lorraine Carriage, voluntary helpers. 

At the Ulladulla High School Aboriginal Homework Centre, 
we discovered a need with upcoming sixth class students for the 
basic 3Rs. It was incomprehensible how children could reach 
high school and still not be able to read and do basic mathematics. 

Enquiries to Charles Dougherty, Regional District Inspector 
at the time, and Nerida Tyler, Regional Aboriginal Educational 
Consultant, resulted in information on organisations able to 
help. We received polite refusals from several groups, but the 
Norman Catts referred our submission to the Aboriginal Education 
Council (NSW). Our request for funding and tutor allowance was 
accepted and on 21 November, 1988, we held our first Study Centre. 

The co-operation of the principal of Ulladulla Primary 
School, was invaluable to us. She supplied rooms and equipment 
for our use. She had been approached earlier about a Study 
Centre but felt the need did not exist. After she monitored 
our students' progress for a year she realised the need did 
exist and she has been a constant source of assistance and 
support ever since. 

We did a thorough check of all three primary schools in 
our area and listed families with Aboriginal students. We 
advertised in the local papers and held several meetings with 
parents together with the principal and our tutor. 

The meetings were held to form a committee, make our 
submission, let families get to know one another, discuss the 
books and materials required, and decide on a day for the Centre. 
We also discussed the needs of the children. We started with 
only six children but in the new year, numbers grew to 13 and 
they have fluctuated ever since with families leaving the 
district etc. 

*Reprinted with permission of the Aboriginal Education Council 
(NSW) from their newsletter Duran-Duran, February 1990. 
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